METROPOLITIAN PARKS AND RECREATION ADVISORY BOARD

Minutes of December 1, 2015
Location:  Parks and Recreation Department, 1801 4th Street NW
Members Present:  Dan Wilkinson, Chairman, John Myers, Vice-Chairman, Roxanne Turley; Janet Harrington, Ted O. Humphreys 
Balloon Fiesta Commission Representative for the MPRAB:  Bill Nordin

Members Excused/Absent:  Susan Michie-Maitlen, Louis Romero, Marylou Kraemer, Bill Nordin, BFC Representative
City Staff Present:  Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation Department; Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager; Bobbie Jo Garcia, Executive Assistant 
Visitors: N/A
Call to Order:   Mr. Wilkinson called the meeting to order.
Approval of Today’s Agenda: Mr. Wilkinson asked to approve the Agenda. No objections were made. The Board unanimously approved the Agenda. 
Announcement: N/A
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Wilkinson inquired if there were any objections to the Minutes as written for November 2015. Mr. Myers requested to approve the minutes as written. The Board unanimously approved the minutes.
Introduction of Visitors and Guests:  N/A
Announcements:  None 
General Public Testimony:  None 
Reports:

· Garry Wolfe, Assistant Director, provided information on various Divisions in the Department: 
Report will be presented at the January 2016 meeting. 
· Christina Sandoval, CIP Program Manager, provided information as follows:

Report will be presented at the January 2016 meeting. 

· Sub-Committee Reports – NA.
· Members’ Roundtable – Report on P&R issues in their area (limit 2 minutes)

· Unfinished Business - There are currently vacancies in Districts 1, 7 and 8.  
· Old/New Business – An appreciation letter for Jane Trujillo. The letter will be sent to Christina Sandoval for formatting and deliverance.  The Board unanimously approved the letter.

· Report form Bill Nordin via Dan Wilkinson. Things went well at Sid Cutter for Balloon Fiesta; there are some concerns with the heating and cooling system. There is concern in regards to the available parking near the Balloon Fiesta Park. They could lose up to 3000 parking spaces if new building construction goes up. The signs and banners that were put in place are an improvement to giving direction at the event location. 
Adjourn:  Mr. Wilkinson adjourned the meeting.
